CHURCH SERVICES

St Michael & All Angels, Lydbury North

Rev Stephanie Fountain (Priest in Charge) 01588 630324

Sunday 4th September 11.00am Holy communion

Sunday 11th September 6.30pm Evensong

Sunday 18th September 11.00am Family Service/Morning Prayer

Sunday 25th September 9.30am BCP Communion

Brockton Chapel

4th September 10.30am Joint service at Bishop's Castle church.

Mr Alan Priestley

11th September 6pm Service and discussion

18th September 3.30pm Messy Church (for all ages) Crafts, Service

& Food with Rev Richard Hall

25th September 6pm Service and discussion

Coffee (other drinks available!) every Monday 10.30am

St Walburga's Catholic Church, Plowden

Enquiries:-

Priest: Canon Jonathan Mitchell

01694 658091: stmilburga@gmail.com

Society of Friends

Quaker Meeting.

Grange Road Community Centre,

Bishop's Castle.

Enq. 01588 638187

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBERS

101 is the non-emergency number for the **Police**:

105 is for reporting Power Cuts and advice during power cuts:

111 is the **NHS non-emergency** number.

112 is an emergency number which works the same as 999. It is Europe wide.



If you have any pre-loved computer or other IT equipment that you are happy to be rid of, Duncan Baker has contact with a social enterprise which recycles and refurbishes IT equipment which is then sold at affordable prices to students and others with such need or to organisations in developing countries. For more information contact Duncan on 01588 680123 or duncan.james.baker@gmail.com

Whilst we have tried to ensure that information is accurate, if in doubt there are contact numbers to ring.

Lydbury North Community Newsletter September 2022

distributed to:

Acton, Argoed, Brockton, Brunslow, Choulton, Church Moor, Edgton, Eyton, Golden Grove, Kempton, Llysty, Lower Down, Lydbury North, Lynchgate, Plowden, Totterton, Walcot (and places in between).

Copy for the October 2022 Newsletter to
Judith Bowen: Hawthorn House, Lydbury North. SY7 8AU
lydburynewsletter@outlook.com
Or text to 07847 123746

Press date: 15th of September 2022

Village Shop: 01588 680501

lydburynorthcs@gmail.com: www.lydburynorthvillageshop.co.uk

Currently opening Tuesday to Friday: 8.30am - 2pm Monday & Saturday: 8.30am - 1pm Sunday: 9am - 11am

Full range of groceries, including Mawley Milk, Hopesay Farm honey, Marlon's Meals, Clun Farm eggs and Dairy Dreams ice cream

Post Office

Mobile Van every Wednesday 1.00 - 2.00 pm in the lay-by outside the shop

<u>Thursday 1st Community Coffee Morning.</u> 10.30 am. Lydbury North Parish Church. All very welcome, free of charge but donations very welcome.

<u>Tuesday 6th</u> Parish Council Meeting 7.30pm, Lydbury North Village Hall. Where possible please send questions and points to be raised in advance to the parish clerk. lydburynorthparishcouncil@gmail.com. 01588 676177 07528 164345

Wednesday 28th SWS Gardening Club, 7.30pm Lydbury North Village Hall. Talk, Paul Gibson from Peter the Bee and Friends. The Ups and Downs of Growing Wildflowers for Pollinators. More information email anniefrost@icloud.com or www.gardeningshropshire

October

<u>Tuesday 4th October</u> Flicks in the Sticks. 7.30pm Lydbury North Village Hall. Programme for the winter to be announced.

<u>Wednesday 5th October</u>. The Village Hall Committee in conjunction with the Voluntary and Community Support Team are organising a **First Aid Course**. If you would like to reserve a place or want more information, please contact Vee by September 5th. 01588 680065

November

For **Remembrance Day** this year we will be making a community wall of poppies to display in the church. We would love everyone to join in and help us build the display by making, knitting, sticking, drawing - anything you would like to use to make your poppies. Poppies will then be attached to a large net and draped down the wall as you enter the church. Please spread the word and start your projects now, the more poppies we receive the better it will look. A box will be placed in the church for you to place your completed poppies in.

Thank you to all those who have given to the funding of this Newsletter, not only does it mean that we can carry on but it also shows that the Newsletter is still seen as useful, which is a great encouragement to those who do the work.

Some people have not yet been thanked personally, that is because we only get Bank Statements quarterly; particular thanks for the support from the Parish Council and Village Hall Committee.

Jackie, Tim & Judith

MNDA Quiz - Shona and her family and friends would like to thank everybody who so generously supported the recent Quiz night at the Village Hall in aid of Motor Neurone Disease Association (MNDA). A staggering £1,132.50 was raised for the association. The Just Giving page will stay open because more events are planned throughout the year (pop MNDA Lydbury North Events into the JG search bar). Shona's daughter Laura is currently completing the MNDA challenge to run 60 miles in August, you can sponsor her on Facebook. Watch this space for news.

Telephone Box They say good things come to those who wait! The transformation of the decommissioned Telephone Box was completed this summer thanks to a very hardworking band of volunteers. You will find the shelves inside full of books, magazines and DVDs for all ages all waiting to be read, watched and enjoyed. Operating as a book swap you are very welcome to take whatever you fancy to read and if you have good books you have outgrown or don't need any more feel free to replenish the shelves.

Nikki Pugh

Are you feeling Crafty? The craft drop-in group - **Make, Do or Mend** will be starting up again in October and we are keen to recruit new members. We'll meet in the Village Hall on the first and third Thursday of each month from 10.00 till 12.00. Bring your sewing, knitting, patchwork or whatever else you like to work with and enjoy a creative morning in friendly company. Bring a drink and snack as well. Cost £4 per session. If you'd like to know more, call Chris Russell on 01588 680545. Dates for the Autumn are:-

6th & 20th October, 3rd & 17th November, 1st and 15th December.

Blacksmith Day Classes with Frazer Picot. 27 years experience. Held at a workshop with the grounds of Walcot Hall. Please contact the Walcot Hall website for details.

Future Events

A calendar of events being held in Lydbury North Village Hall can be found at hsttp://www.lydburynorthvillagehall.org/calendar.html